
 

  

With works for the new Riverbank Primary School underway, we want to keep you 

informed about our progress so far and what we’ll be doing in the months ahead. 

Our progress to date 

We took possession of the new Riverbank Primary School site on 15th May 2023.  We have established 

our site accommodation and set up CCTV cameras around the perimeter of the site.  We have also been 

working closely with Aberdeen City Council and the project design team to have the CLT (Cross Laminated 

Timber) frame designed.  The CLT frame will be manufactured in Austria.  

 

We have also been working closely with our Supply Chain and have made a large number of contract 

appointments for the delivery of the project, which is going to involve the co-ordination and management 

of 76 different work packages. 

 

Some external works activities have progressed on site, including the installation of our on-site temporary 

car park, and the installation of service ductwork throughout the site area. 
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What to expect in the coming months (Oct – Nov) 

• Temporary Water Connection works. 

• Electric substation installation works. 

• Cleaning of the existing Concrete Ground Floor Slab. 

• Access works at the Northeast end of the site. 

• Site sign notice board to be erected on site. 

• Commencement of Structural Frame Manufacture off site. 

• Commencement of Structural Frame Installation on site. 

 

Partial Footpath closure between Conningham Gardens and Harris Drive 

Hunter Construction Ltd are scheduled to commence the installation of the new Cruyff Court Willie 

Miller on Formartine Road in October 2023 with completion currently forecast for Spring 2024. 

During the construction of the Cruyff Court Willie Miller there will be partial closure of a footpath 

between Coningham Gardens and Harris Drive.   

The diversion will be signposted.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are Team Robertson 

Safe Operating Procedures 

The health, safety and wellbeing of our employees, customers, supply chain members and the 

communities we work in remains our number one priority. 

 

 

 



  

Community Liaison 

Prior to the school holidays starting, myself and Shaun 

Cairns, Senior Site Manager attended the current 

Riverbank Primary School to participate in the end of 

term assembly.  Our attendance at the assembly was 

to educate the pupils on the dangers on a 

construction site and to deter them from trying to 

access the site.  We spoke with all pupils from P2 to 

P7, and we look forward to more engagement with 

the school as the project progresses. 

 

 

A Go Karting Charity event was held on the 3rd September 2023 with 14 teams including Robertson 

Staff and our Supply Chain members competing in a day long event, and we managed to raised a 

total of £10,562.20 which was donated to The Archie Foundation.  

 

If you have any concerns about the project, then please speak to myself or one of the team.  We will be 

attending the community council meetings and look forward to meeting with you either there or during the 

course of the project. 

 

 

Mark Simpson 

Project Manager 


